

COVID Policies for Fort Worth Convention Center and Will Rogers Memorial Center

In response to Texas Gov. Greg Abbott's May 18th executive order to county and city governments regarding mask wearing, the City of Fort Worth will no longer require its employees or visitors to wear a mask in facilities that are owned and operated by the City. The following policies will be in effect at the Fort Worth Convention Center and Will Rogers Memorial Center:

- Mask-wearing is optional for guests who enter the public corridors, concourses and lobbies at each venue.
- Public Events Dept. staff and contractors at each venue will have the option of wearing a
 mask in unlicensed or public spaces. Mask wearing is required if working in a licensed space
 where the client has mandated mask-wearing.
- Each venue will continue to employ state-of-the-art sanitizing and disinfecting protocols implemented as part of the GBAC certification for both venues.

Within licensed venues and/or spaces in each location, the licensee of the space shall have the responsibility to determine and communicate the following:

- Mask-wearing requirements for client-provided event staff and attendees.
- Temperature and other types of screening procedures at the entrance to the licensed event space.
- Enforcement of mask wearing regulations.
- Social distancing seating or standing requirements for the licensed spaces, which will determine capacity for an event.

Licensee decisions shall be communicated to venue management, who will support each event accordingly.

Fort Worth Convention Center / Will Rogers Memorial Center 1201 Houston Street / 3401 W. Lancaster Ave. Fort Worth, Texas 76102 / Fort Worth, Texas 76107 817-392-2540 / 817-392-8151